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A number of recent Studies of various Hispanic subgroups hav<
to the same conclusion äs the studies of the general population:
socioeconomic background is an important determinant of Hispanic;
educational achievements (Aspira, 1976; Fligstein and Fernandez,
1985; Nielsen and Fernandez, 1982) and occupational achievements
Tienda, 1981; McLaughlin, 1982; Stolzenberg, 1982). Although th
been very little empirical research on the topic, family backgrc
factors have also been cited äs important determinants of Hispar
youths' labor market difficulties (National Commission for Emplc
Policy, 1982). The most important of these background factors j
thought to be family income (see, e.g., Aspira, 1976; Briggs et
1977). Hispanics are much poorer than non-Hispanics.  In 1977,
median family income of Hispanics was $11,421 compared with $16
non-Hispanics (Bureau of the Census, 1979b). Hispanic families
tend to be larger than non-Hispanic families (3.88 persons versi
see Bureau of the Census, 1979b). Researchers argue that to he
the family's financial burdens, Hispanic youths are more likely
enter the labor force than non-Hispanics. However, äs Hispanic
become increasingly involved in the world of work, they are cor
dingly drawn out of school. Hence, they are presented with a £
reinforcing Situation wherein they leave school to work, and th
lack of schooling becomes a major obstacle to their success in
Specific Factors
Language problems often head the list of specific factors
disproportionately affect Hispanics1 educational and labor mär
achievement (U.S. Department of Health, Education and Weifare,
Barrera, 1979; National Commission for Employment Policy, 1982
For youths entering school from non-English language backg
limited English proficiency can certainly constitute a barriei
effective learning in English-only school Systems. Students v
understand what is being taught through the medium of the Eng!
age are likely to have both psychological and Substantive difJ
in their interactions with teachers and in their studies. As
quence, it is often argued, these students tend to have lower
Performance and are more likely to drop out of school (see, e
Hirano-Nakanishi and Diäz, 1982; Steinberg et al., 1982a) .  S
research in this area tends to support these notions.  For ex
Lopez (1976) found that U.S.-born Mexican-Americans raised in
language environments had lower educational attainments than
U.S.-born Mexican-American counterparts raised in English-lan
environments.
To the extent that Hispanics speak only or predominantly when they complete their schooling, studies suggest negative work-related variables (Lopez, 1976; Chiswick, 1978; Veltman
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labor market.

